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BUREAU OF PRISONS/DIS~"RICT OF COLUMBIA 
DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS: REIMBURSE-
MENT DISPUTE 

THURSDAY, JUNE 2, 1983 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
GOVERNMENT INFORMATION, JUSTICE, 

AND AGRICULTURE SUBCOMMITTEE 
OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS, 

Washington, D.C. 
The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:35 a.m., in room 

2247, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Glenn English (chair
man of the subcommittee) presiding. 

Present: Representatives Glenn English, Ronald D. Coleman, 
Robert E. Wise, Jr., Edolphus Towns, Thomas N. Kindness, and 
Tom Lewis. 

Also present: William G. Lawrence, counsel; Euphon L. Metzger, 
clerk; and John J. Parisi, minority professional staff, Committee on 
Government Operations. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN ENGLISH 

Mr. ENGLISH. The subcommittee will be in order. 
This morning we will be receiving information concerning a dis

pute between the Federal Bureau of Prisons and the D.C. Depart
ment of Corrections. Under a longstanding reimbursement agree
ment, the Bureau houses D.C. prisoners in various Federal correc-
tional institutions. 

The Bureau claims that the District owes more than $22 million 
in back payments, but the D.C. Department of Corrections asserts 
that there are billing errors which must be resolved before they 
will be willing to tender payment. 

Several factors complicate attempts to resolve the dispute. GAO 
notes that there is no burning incentive on the part of either party 
to resolve it. The District of Columbia would prefer to defer pay
ment of such a large sum if it could. For the Bureau's part, collec
tion would require a large amount of work but return nothing to 
the Bureau; any sums recovered would simply go to the general 
fund of the U.S. Treasury. 

As the GAO report states, it is not important to point fingers and 
affix blame for the confusion, because it is the result of many fac
tors, including mismatched accounting systems. What is important 
this morning is to insure that this dispute will be promptly and 
fairly resolved. 

(1) 
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We have been given a copy of the report on this matter which 
was prepared by the GAO at our request. We have become accus
tomed to the fine work of GAO in support of this subcommittee 
and. this report. certainly meets those high standards. ' 

FIrst, Mr. KIndness, do you have a statement you would like to 
make? 

Mr. KINDNESS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
~ would like to .compliment you, Mr. Chairman, on getting on to 

thI~ problem. I thln~ we have a situation to deal with this morning 
whIch sort. of.fa~ls m the cracks in terms of oversight of the Con
gress and It IS. Important that such a matter be dealt with in a 
manner ~hat wIll help to conclude it and avoid the repetition of the 
problem In the future. 

Whatever mechanisms are necessary to accommodate that I 
~hink this ~~b~ommittee would be prepared to recommend. Th~re 
IS the possIbIlIty that, through approaching this in a cooperative 
sort o~ atmosphere, that the matter can be resolved more quickly. 
. I t,lunk, ~bviously, ~t will require clo~e followup and perhaps leg
IslatIve actIOn followmg the next hearmg, if the matter is not re
solved. 
. But I want to compliment the chairman for this very construc

tIve. approach to the solution of this problem. I look forward to the 
testImony of our witnesses this morning. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much, Mr. Kindness. 
Ou~ first .witness this morning is Mr. Ronald F. Lauve, Senior 

ASSocIate DIrector of GAO's General Government Division. 
Mr. ~auve, we want to welcome you this morning. If you will, 

please mtroduce the people who are with you. 

STATEMENT OF RONALD F. LAUVE, SENIOR ASSOCIATE DIREC
TOR, GENERAL GOVERNMENT DIVISION, GENERAL ACCOUNT
ING OFFICE, ACCOMPANIED BY WELDON McPHAIL, SENIOR 
EVALUATOR, GENERAL GOVERNMENT DIVISION, AND JEFFREY 
A. JACOBSON, ATTORNEY, OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 

Mr. LAUVE. Thank you. 
On my left is Mr. vVeldon McPhail, Senior Evaluator in the Gen

eral GovernI?ent Division. On my right is Mr. Jeff Jacobson, who is 
an attorney In. our Office of the General Counsel. 

W ~ appreciate b~ing here, and wha.t I would like to do for you is 
to dISCUSS very brIefly some of the more salient features of our 
rep?rt, lay some groundwork for you, cover briefly the recommen
d~tIOns that we made, and cover also the responses of both agen
CIes to those recommendations. 

As you know, our report was issued yesterday to the Attorney 
General and the 1Viayor of the District of Columbia. According to 
Bureau records, more than $22 million is involved. 

The ~roblen: first surfa~ed in late 1976 when the Department of 
CorrectIOns dIscovered dIscrepancies between the Bureau's bills 
a!ld the Department's records. It decided that, from then on, each 
bIll would be analyzed. According to a Department official two 
types of probleII?-s were found in the Bureau's bills. ' 
. One problem myolved arithmetic errors. These occurred when an 
mmate was reassIgned and more than one institution billed for the 
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same person on the same day. In these instance.s, the Department 
of Corrections deducted these charges from the blll. 

The second type of problem invo~ved billings for individuals 
whom the Department of Corrections either, one, eould not find 
records for in its own system, or, two, had determined were the re
sponsibility of the Bureau because they were "Federal" prisoners. 
These problems led to disputed billings. . . 

Such disagreements have arisen in most quarterly bIlls SInce the 
Department of Corrections began checking bills in 1976. 

Several attempts have been made by the B~reau and the Depart
ment of Corrections to resolve the outstandIng debts, but neIther 
agency has followed through on the initiatives. For: exa.mple, .in 
1978 the Bureau attempted to verify a comprehensIVe lIst of In-
mat~s whose status was in dispute. 

This information was forwarded to the Department of Correc-
tions in January 1979. We asked officials of ~oth agencies why the 
balance for this particular quarter was still unresolved several 
years later. They said they had been waiting for the other to do 
something. 

In May 1981, officials of both agencies met ~nd a~reed on a pro-
cedure for insuring that the Department of CorrectIOns would get 
monthly billings from all the Bureau's instituticns .. ~or one re~so? 
or another, this system has not functioned as anticIpated. ThIS IS 
unfortunate since the billing procedures agreed upon offer some po
tential for moving toward a solution to the problem. 

Another disagreement involves interest charges on overdue 
debts. In January 1982, the D.C. Go~ernment paid the B~reau $12.5 
million to partially offset the defiCIt. The Bureau applIed part of 
the $12.5 million to the payment of interest charges on the past 
debt. 

The remainder was applied to the oldest outstanding balances, 
those from 1976 forward. However, a District official told us that 
the money was to cover undisputed indebtedness for housing pris
oners during the fourth quarter of fiscal year 1980 through the 
third quarter of 1981. 

Presently, the two agencies remain at odds with each other con-
cerning the application of the payment. 

In our report, we made several r.ecommendations that should 
help solve the problems I just mentIOned. We also recommended 
that the Mayor of the District of Columbia and the Attorney Gen
eral set a timetable for resolving the disputed charges and out-
standing debts. . 

In addition we recommended that the Attorney General reqUIre 
the Director ~f the Bureau of Prisons to formulate legislation to au
thorize the Bureau to use reimbursements collected from the ~.C. 
Government to offset the Bureau's operating expenses for hOUSIng 
D.C. prisoners. 'd h 

We felt that such legislation, if enacted, would prOVI e. t e 
Bureau additional incentive to resolve disputed charges and out-
standing debts with the D.C. Government. . 

Under existing law, the Bureau cannot use the funds It collec~s 
from the D.C. Government; rather, it must deposit the money In 
the U.S. Treasury. In contrast, money the Bureau collects for hous-
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ing prisoners for States is deposited in the Bureau's account and 
can be used to offset its operating expenses. 

We also pointed out that under existing law, the Attorney Gener
al is authorized to enter into contracts with States for housing non
Federal prisoners, but that the Attorney General does not have the 
authority to enter into such a contractual agreement with the D.C. 
Government. 

Nevertheless, written procedures could be developed governing 
the billing and payment for housing prisoners. If such procedures 
had been in effect in January 1982, disagreement over how the 

.$12.5 million payment was to be applied might not have arisen. 
In responding to a draft of our report, both the D.C. Government 

and the Department of Justice agreed that the dispute over out
standing payments should be resolved and effective procedures for 
future payments should be established. 

Although both agencies stated that they will work to resolve the 
disputed billings, the tone of their comments caused us some con
cern. Each agency contended that it has taken initiatives to resolve 
the disputes, but that the other agency had not responded ade
quately. 

Unfortun?.tely, this reflects the same attitude that has been a 
barrier to solving the problems of disputed billings. 

In addition, the Department of Justice offered alternatives to our 
proposal that legislation be formulated to authorize the Bureau to 
use reimbursements it collects from the D.C. Government. 

The Departmenfs proposed approach would involve legislation 
which would simply reduce the District's appropriation by the esti
mated cost of housing D.C. prisoners and transfer that amount to 
the Bureau. 

According to the Department of Justice, under this approach the 
cumbersome billing and collection process, which is expensive to 
both agencies, would be eliminated. 

We disagree with Justice's proposal. Under its proposal, the 
Bureau would receive funds on the basis of its estimate of the cost 
of housing D.C. prisoners rather than on actual expenses. 

It is not clear what recourse, if any, would be available to the 
D.C. Government if it contested the estimates or what would 
happen if the estimates exceeded actual costs. 

Further, we believe that Justice's proposal could conceivably es
calate the forum for any future disputes from an administrative 
level between the two agencies to the congressional appropriation 
process which we believe would be a most undesirable effect. 

Justice also proposed the possibility that the Bureau pursue and 
exercise the right of offset against the District's appropriation tf) 
recover long-overdue debts, including interest charges. We disagree 
with this proposal, too. 

First, a well-established fact is that the two agencies disagree 
over the amount owed. Before any offset could take place, disputes 
should be resolved. If resolved, we see no need for an offset because 
the District haf3 already agreed to pay the amount the agencies 
agree on. 

In summary, the problem has gone unresolved far too long-over 
6 years-and now involves over $22 million. Our point is not to lay 
blame. Both agencies must share the responsibility. Rather than 
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dwell on who caused the problem, we believe bot~ agen~ies should 
put their differences aside and resolve the matter ImmedIately. W 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. That concludes my statement. e 
will be glad to respond to questions. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much, Mr. Lauve.. . 
I would assume from your statement that you belIeve that thIS 

roblem is resolvable, it can be resolved .. I~ there somew~er~ the 
Information available to make a final decIsIOn? Can all thIS Infor-
mation be pulled together? ? 

Are you aware of where it might be located:. . 
Mr. LAUVE. Yes, sir, we think ~he info.rmatIOn IS available .. There 

are basically three things. One IS the Judgm.ent. ~nd c~mmltme~t 
order which gives certain information on the IndIvIdual Involved In 
the crime the sentence imposed, the dates. . ' 

There i~ also a sentence computation face sheet WhICh gIV~S some 
additional information, and there is also a document that gIVes the 
transfer dates and the locations involved.. . '1 bl 

Now in our report we pointed out the Info!matIOn was aval a .e, 
some ~f it in both places, but primarily the Judgment and commlt
m~nt order would be a key .document t~at co~ld be used.. _ 

Although it would be a time-consumIng thIng to do, the Informa 
tion is available. . b 1 d b 

Mr. ENGLISH. Well, is it the sort of thIng that .can e so. ve y 
assigning some accountants on a temporary. bas~s, both SIdes as
signing some temporary accountants to look Into It, would they be 
able to resolve it? . d t 

Mr. LAUVE. I aon't think you would necess~nly n~e accoun-
ants. Accountants may come in to some portI~n of It :vhen you 
compute the bills, but to gather the necessary InformatIOn would 
not necessarily require accountants.. ? 

Mr. ENGLISH. So, auditors, but not ne.cessanly accountants. 
Mr LAUVE I wouldn't think so, no, SI!'. t 
Mr: ENGLI~H. Is the D.C. Government fun~ed by the Con~ress 0 

make payments to the Bureau of Prisons for In~ate suppo.rt. 
Mr. LAUVE. Yes, sir, it is my understandmg there IS mone~ 

through the appropriations process that goes to the D.C. Govern 
ment for that purpose. th th t 

Mr. ENGLISH. Well, what has ?app~n~d to .the !ll0ney en? a 
was allotted for this purpose, whI~e t~IS ~ssue IS bemg rts~lv~. t . t 

Mr. LAUVE. I would suppose it IS still m the h~~ds 0 t e IS nc 
Government I do not know. Perhaps Mr. McPhaIl. 

Mr. MCP~AIL. We are uncertain ,in. terms of where the money 
goes and it is not clear to us where It IS. h 
M~. ENGLISH. Is there any indication that the money may ave 

been spent for other purposefs? d't d'd ot go that far Basical-
Mr. MCPHAIL. The scope 0 our au 1 .1 !l . h DC G _ 

ly what we were trying to do is determme ,If" m fact, t ,e £' DOC 
e;nment was being charged correctly ~nd 1fWIt W%d pa~ln1te%pt 't~ 

risoners housed in the Bureau of Pnsons, e 1 no a 
~etermine whether money may have been spent fo{ o~re~tid~~~ffY 

Mr, ENGLISH, On the other hand, y~u w~re no a e 
h ' ch has been set aside and IS bemg saved for that purmoney WId? 

pose, until this issue is resolve , 

Q 
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.Mr; MCPHAIL. Our und~rstanding is a request is made by the 
Dlstnct to 'pay for .the pns.oners. Once the money is received, we 
are not qUIte certam how It is then paid back in terms of actual 
housing of the prisoners. 

Mr. LAUVE. No, sir, we did not make an attempt to track the 
money once it got into the D.C. Government. 

Mr. ENGLISH. No one told you that it is being saved or put aside 
for--

Mr. MCPHAIL. That is correct. 
Mr. EN<?LISH. As far as the Bureau of Prisons is concerned do 

they recelv~ money appropriated by the Congress to deal ~ith 
these same mmates? 

Mr. LAUVE. ~hey do through their appropriations process. It is 
my und~rs.tal1.dln~. t~e number of prisoners, which is the basis for 
appropnatlOns, wIll mclude the number of prisoners from the D.C. 
Government at the Federal correctional facilities. 
~r. ENGLIS~. I~ effect, what we have is the same prisoner money 

beIng appropnated both to the Bureau of Prisons and D.C. Govern
ment for the same prisoner? 

Mr. LAUVE. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ENGLISH. That is double-funding. 
Mr. LAUVE. It is double-funding in the sense that roughly the 

same amount of money should be going to the District Govern
m~nt, which in turn is supposed to be collected by the Bureau of 
Pnsons and deposited into the U.s. Treasury. The double-funding is 
not actually a duplicate payment as such. 

'Yhat is happening n~w is the money that is in the hands of the 
D.q. Gover~lment, ~or dIsputed amounts plus the unpaid amounts, 
~lbma.tely IS to be In the U.S. Treasury, that is where the shortage 
IS commg up. 

The Treasury is short. 
Mr. ENGLISH. I see. How much time do you think it should take 

to ~esolve this issue? v"hat is a reasonable amount of time? If we 
deCIde we want to have another hearing to look into this matter 
apd how. well the problem has been solved, what would be a good 
bme perlOd for us t~ hold. t~at hearin&" in your opinion? 

Mr. LAl!VE. That I.S ~ dIffIcult questlOn to answer, I would like to 
do two thIngs. One IS J~st throw out a rough estimate of probably 
severa~ months. There IS a lot of paperwork involved, there is a lot 
of t~acmg? a lot of agreements that have to be reached, go on, a lot 
of dlscusslOns, and negotiations. 

On the other hand, if I were the Bureau of Prisons and D.C. Gov
ernment, I would .expedite the matter as soon as I could. 

Mr. ENGLISH. SIX months, twelve months? 
Mr. LAUVE. I would t~ink far less than 12 months. I would say 

that 3 months, perhaps, IS ~oo short, but certainly if we are talking 
about 3 months, I would thInk that sometime during the 3 months 
say a month and a half, there should be some progress made and 
t~ere shoul.d be some accountability for progress made in the direc
bon of solVIng the problems. 
~r. ENGLISH. January might be an appropriate time right after 

Chnstmas. ' 
Mr. LAUVE. 'rhat is certainly up to you, Mr. Chairman. 

l 
J 
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Mr. ENGLISH. Will the General Accounting Office also continue 
to monitor and to follow up this report? 

Mr. LAUVE. Yes, sir, we will. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Mr. Kindness? 
Mr. KINDNESS. Thank you) Mr. Chairman. 
In the course of dealing with a matter of this sort, t~at ~as had 

the history that it has had, it would seem to me that I~ mIght be 
appropriate for- this subcommittee to have ~mother heanng sooner 
than January, something like the middle of September, perha~s, 
just to be sure whether there is any help that we can afford I?
urging the matter along. But, in order to get the scope of thIS 
matter more clearly in mind, I would like to ask whether the Gen
eral Accounting Office, in the course of this study, made any com
parisons of billings from the Bureau of Prisons to States, and the 
District of Columbia, Department of Corrections'? . 

Are the billings to the D.C. Department of CorrectlOns much 
larger than the billings to most States? . 

Mr. LAUVE. Let me give you a little bit of perspective, ~hen I WIll 
ask Mr. McPhail if he can possibly answer that. LookIng at the 
amount that is outstanding is perhaps a place to start. 

I think it was March of 1982, about 85 percent of the amount 
owed the Bureau was owed by the District Government, the re
maining 15 percent was owed by States and territories. 

In terms of the total amount billed, we only have figures for one 
point and at that particular point, there were ~,300 D.C. prisoners 
in Federal correctional facilities, about 950 pnsoners from States 
and territories. 

I think you could assume that the amounts owed at that particu-
lar time most of it payable by the District Government, are out of 
kilter when compared to the number of prisoners involved. 

Mr. KINDNESS. That would tend to indicate, but not conclusively, 
that there may not be such billing problems or proble~s :vith. the 
settlement of billings with States as compared to the Dlstnct of Co-
lumbia. 

Are you aware ')f any problems with other States? 
Mr. MCPHAIL. Jur understanding is the States pay pretty m~c~ 

on time and the Bureau normally does not have a big problem WIth 
the States. It appears that the District is somewhat late in terms of 
its payments. 

Mr. KINDNESS. In terms of the availability of the records that :;tre 
required to resolve this dispute, it is my impres~ion that everythIng 
is available right here in the District of <?olumbI~ and I?-ot ~cattere.d 
around the country, with which to deal In resolvIng thIS dIspute, IS 
that correct? 

Mr. MCPHAIL. I am not so certain that that is in fact the case. 
That is the position that the ~urea~ will maintain .. Therp are a 
number of records that are avaIlable III a centrallocatlOn. 

There is some concern as I understand, from D.C. ofl.icials in 
terms of the amount of m~vement which occurs in the Bureau. It is 
difficult for the District to track prisoners who are under the juris-
diction of the Bureau of Prisons. 

At the same time the movement makes it very difficult for them 
to get the information. There are also some problems with the D.C. 
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c~mputer system which is not clear, or they are having difficulty 
wlth that. 

Also, problems with the staff that the District of Columbia has in 
terms of actually tracI:-ing some of these people down. 

Mr. ~INDNESS. SO, If the Bureau of Prisons were to transfer a 
D.C. pnsone~ .r~om one institution to another, and bill for 1 day 
from two facllItles, that doubling up is one part of the problem that 
the. D.C. Depar.tment of Corrections doesn't have the tools with 
whIch to deal, nght? 

Mr. LAUVE. If you recall earlier. in the statement, there were two 
type~ of probl~ms, one was an anthmetic error. The example that 
'Y
t
OU Just descnbed would fall into that category, as we understand 

1 . 

Where, ,if the person .is moved from one institution to another 
and the bllis wer~ r ,ibmltted by both institutions, the District Gov~ 
ernment would pIck that up, deduct that charge from the bill and 
frb~m the payment, and in the past, the Bureau of Prisons ha~ not 
o Jected to these kinds of adjustments. 

Mr. KINDNESS. If I understand correctly, the Bureau of Prisons 

f
does not hav:e any c~ntr~l fa~ility for these billings, it is all done 
rom the varlOUS mstltutlOns, IS that correct? 

Mr. LAUVE. Yes, that is correct. 
D Mtr

h
· KINdDNESS. So t~a~ they would have no automatic correction 

or ese ouble-day bIllIngs for one prisoner? 
Mr. LAUV~: No, they would not have an automatic correction in 

~h~t seESe' gnder the present syst.em, each institution sends a bill 
o e " overnm~nt. That bIll mcludes certain information the 

n;I?es f':f the. D.C. pnsoners, certain identifying numbers the dates 
0, mcan ~~atlOn, .the. computed per diem rates, so forth ~nd so on. 
U If there IS duplIcatlOn, the Di~trict Government would catch that. 
hnder the present system, whIch has been in effect since 1981 if 

t ~redare no D.C. prisoners in institutions, a negative report is're
qUlre . 

Now, it is. ou~ u~derstanding that once reports have come in 
froI]1 all the l!lstltutlOns, that is, once all the institutions have re
poned they eIther have D.C. prisoners or don't then the D' t . t 
GOY'erdnfment starts its payment process. But the~e is somethi~gr~~_ 
qUIre rom each Bureau institution. 

Mr. KINDNESS. Goin&" back to the availability of information 
needed to .resolve ~he .dlspute, that information which is available 
centrally, In the Dlstnct. of Columbia, has that been checked at all 
~y ~h~ General Accoun tmg Office personnel to determine how far 

ac It goes and whether it goes back to 1976 when this dispute 
arose. ' 

Mr. L.AUVE. VIe know t~at-we have been told that the records 
are avmlable, some of .whlCh may be in the data stora e centers 
but the .records are avmlable as far back as 1976. g , 

~le bdl1d not check them. We did not verify that every record is aval a e. . 
Mr. KINDNESS. Well, now, when you are speaking of the data 

~~:tge centers, you are speaking of records of the Bureau of Pris-

Mr. MCPHAIL. That is correct. 

I 

! 
1.'" 
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Mr. KINDNESS. But I am speaking of the District of Columbia, 
D.C. records or those to which they have ready access here in the 
court system. 

Mr. MCPHAIL. It would be very difficult to answer your question 
directly, because it is not clear whether this information is availa
ble in the D.C. Department of Corrections. Again, the Bureau 
moves prisoners frequently and it sometimes Las difficulty, I think, 
in tracking its own records. So in terms of looking at it from a bill
ing perspective to make certain that the billing is correct, it would 
be very difficult, I think, to rely solely on the District's Records 
Office. 

Mr. KINDNESS. I would assume you have not up to this point in 
time had reason to make such an estimate but would you care to 
hazard a guess as to what the cost would be to actually pin down 
every nit in this controversy. 

Mr. LAUVE. No, I really wouldn't. 
Mr. KINDNESS. Sounds pretty expensive to me. The difference in 

view of the amount owed between the Bureau of Prisons and the 
D.C. Department of Corrections seems to rEnge somewhere between 
$22 million and something right under $400,000. 

There is one indication some $390-some-thousand cropping up in 
the D.C. Department of Corrections view as the figure that might 
be in controversy. 

That is an awfully big spread. Have you gotten any indications 
that they are a little bit closer than that? 

Mr. MCPHAIL. I have not presently received any indication of 
that. As a matter of fact, the last figure we received was closer to 
$24 million that was owed. Unless something has happened in the 
last several weeks, to change that estimate, the figure still remains 
pretty firm, about $24 million. 

Mr. LAUVE. There is a distinction here we need to point out and 
that is there are two categories of debt. One is the disputed 
amounts which arise from a number of problems that I described. 
The other is unpaid bills where perhaps the District has already 
acknowledged or is intending to pa.y a portion of. These are the two 
major categories where there are some distinctions. The breakdown 
between the two categories has fluctuated a great deal over the last 
few years. 

At one point, disputed amounts were very large, at another 
point, the unpaid bills were the larger of the two. Right now, I 
don't know the exact figures for either category, other than what 
we have been told, and that is the range of $22 to $24 million. 

Less than $400,000 is new to me as of today. 
Mr. KINDNESS. Well, I forget where it cropped up in the informa

tion I read in preparation for the hearing, but that is an older 
figure. Apparently there was a time when the D.C. Department of 
Corrections indicated that there was a figur·; of that sort, that was 
due to the Bureau of Prisons, but there has been no clear indica
tion of how much closer together they get than that. 

Mr. LAUVE. At one point, I believe it was around June of 1982, 
there was some correspondence to the Bureau of Prisons, from the 
D.C. Government, that I think showed around $9 million in dis
pute. In fact, at the point right after January 1982, when the $12.5 
million payment was made, it is my understanding that the D.C. 
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Govde~nmtendt thought itself basically current in terms of paying 
non ISpU e amounts. 

;;'he remaini~g two categories were, one, disputed amounts 
:a~cfh at that t~m~ I don't. have.a precise figure for, and the othel: 

e amoun 0 unaudIted bIlls that had been received so the 
ia~~Ub~t t~t~h:~uJ~n~~~ma1t9~~ be. owed w~s s~v~ral mill.ion~ of dol-
bring the D' t . t Y pomt, $12.b mIllIon was mtended to 

IS rI~ current on the nondisputed amounts 
So we have fIgures bouncing all over from time to' time on d' 

pUi1d aKffiounts, undisputed amounts and unaudited bills IS-
r. INDNESS. Thank you. . 

Mr. ENGLISH. Mr. Lewis? 
Mr. LEWIS. No questions, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. ENGLISH Mr Coleman d h 

would like to as'k? " , 0 you ave some questions you 

M!. COLEMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman 
I Just wanted to ask one quest' Th d " 

thB;t we are talking about-sectio~0~003 ~f t~SSI~8' ?r the. statute, 
tatlOn that D.C. was left out of th . 1 e -.IS an mterpre
money going to the Bureau of Priso;s.statute, get reImbursed with 

Mr. LAUVE. I think that statute f, t S 
will ask Mr. Jacobson to explain thre.e~s. 0 . tates and territories. I 

Mr. JACOBSON M C I e m rICaCleS of that. 
in 1952, it really did.'n't

O h~!~ d~~n't~hat lstatu~e was passed back 
of those terms meant and ba . el1nl.lOna sectIOn as to what any 
and possessions of the 'United S:~~ei. It says States and territories 

Of course, .that was a time before home rule and 
already had Its own provision for th F dIG the D.C. Code 
D.C. prisoners, had its own formulae f, e hra thovernment housing 
ment was going to b . b o~ ow e Federal Govern-
~hat the Federal Gov~r~%~~~hs~~s:~ddn ~?sence, had a mandate 
Imbursed. . . pnsoners and then be re-

After the Congress passed that 1952 t '. 
and territories, authorizing contracts th atutl, deblmg wIth States 
!llent to that statute was one to allo 'th e Con Yl ZU sequent B;~end
m the san:e t~pes of contracts. w e ana one to partIcIpate 

The legIslatIve history t b th f th 
ed that the DC Go 0 t~ o. ose statutes nowhere suggest-" vernmen was lI1cl d d . 
ered by that legislation and also the DU ce tm any of ~he terms cov-
on the book~ since the beginning of tl' . s attutes hwhich have been 
changed. . 1e cen ury, ave never been 

So, our reading is that those t 
t~orities dealing with two separa~re wdod.setpa~ate and distinct au-
tIes. e an IS me" governmental enti-

Mr. COLEMAN States te ·t· d 
the statute. Yo~ are sa'· rr~ 0.n~s an ,Possessions are covered by 
they could have intend:J~t~\~? :n:~os~IbClel to b~lieve that in 1952 
that statute. IS rIC 0 0 umbia to be covered by 

. Mr. JACOBSON. I could not find . . 
hIstory that anybody intended-A

_ any eVIdence m the legislative 

M
Mr. COLEMAN. Nobody thought about it? 

r. JACOBSON That is pos 'bl Alth . 
is that in 1952, before home :~lee'th IUfh onh~ thing to recognize 
Government and the Federal G' e re a IOns Ip .b\9tween the D.C. 

overnment was a httle bit different. 

11 

In essence, the Congress was in effect supervising the D.C. Gov
ernment in the appropriation of moneys for the D.C. Government. 
Consequently, I don't think it is unreasonable to think that Con
gress wouldn't have seen any reason to include the D.C. Govern
ment in these provisions since the Congress was already dealing 
with the D.C. Government under the original status of the District 
of Columbia. 

NIl'. COLEMAN. Would you suggest that we include them? 
Mr. LAUVE. Yes, it would allow-you have to change the Federal 

statute and somewhere the D.C. Code would have to be changed, 
too. 

It would be a basis for contracting, yes, sir. 
Mr. COLEMAN. I view your statistics as some of the best evidence, 

suggesting that we ought to change that statute. Those numbers, 
85 percent versus 1,300-900 prisoners on a specific day, that was 
the instance. 

Mr. LAUVE. That is correct. 
Mr. COLEMAN. I think that makes the case to change the statute. 

We have a little more incentive when the Bureau of Prisons can 
utilize those funds. 

Mr. LAUVE. That is correct, there are a couple of other things. I 
wouldn't want to leave the impression that is the only thing that 
needs to be done. There needs to be some administrative improve
ment, there needs to be more energy expended to solve these prob
lems to make sure that the right records are gathered, that the 
transfer of information is timely. 

Yes, that is one step that should be taken. 
Mr. COLEMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much. 
Mr. Towns? 
Mr. TOWNS. No questions at this moment, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Mr. Lauve, we appreciate your testimony and your 

help. I might also say, Mr. McPhail, it is my understanding this is 
your first hearing. You did very well. 

Mr. MCPHAIL. Thank you. 
Mr. ENGLISH. You are certainly to be commended. We are happy 

to have you and we are looking forward to having you back many 
times in the future. 

Mr. MCPHAIL. Thank you. 
Mr. ENGLISH. I think what we will do is bring our next witnesses 

up in a panel. We have Mr. Wade Houk, Assistant Director for 
Planning and Development, Federal Bureau of Prisons, in Wash
ington; and Mr. William D. Golightly, who is the Assistant Director 
for Administration, D.C. Department of Corrections, here in Wash
ington, D.C. 

Since we do have a vote on, it might be wise if we cast this vote 
before we receive your testimony. So we will recess here for about 
10 minutes, and be right back. 

[Recess taken.] 
Mr. ENGLISH. Mr. Houk, we will let you proceed with your state

ment. I might tell you and Mr. Golightly both that should you care 
to summarize your statements, without objection, your full and 
complete written statement will be made a part of the record. 
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STATEMENT OF WADE HOUK, ASSISTANrr DIRECTOR OF PLAN
NING AND DEVELOPMENT, FEDERAL BUREAU OF PRISONS, 
WASHINGTON, D.C., ACCOMPANIED BY CHARLES NEILL, 
DEPUTY ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL, JUSTICE MANAGE
MENT DIVISION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Mr. ROUK. Thank you. 
I appreciate the opportunity of appearing before your committee 

today. I would like to introduce on my left, Mr. Charles Neill, who 
is Deputy Assistant Attorney General in the Department of Justice 
and serves as the Controller of the Department of Justice. 

I believe that the GAO report is substantially accurate in its de
scription of problems regarding billings and payments for the hous
ing of D.C. prisoners in Federal institutions. 

In my view, three major factors have contributed to this situa
tion. 

First and foremost is the process of prisoner identification for 
billings and payments. We will be working closely with the D.C. 
Department of Corrections in the next several weeks to completely 
eliminate this problem. 

The second issue relates to the interest charges assessed by the 
Bureau of Prisons on late payments. While we have charged inter
est in the past, because of Treasury Department regulations, we be
lieve that the recent Debt Collection Act of 1982 may now preclude 
these interest charges to State and local governments. The Depart
ment of fJustice will be requesting an opinion from the Comptroller 
General shortly to clarify that situation. 

There is a third complicating factor not directly mentioned in 
the GAO report which I believe is of extreme importance. It is that 
sometimes the District of Columbia has not made payments to the 
Bureau of Prisons, not as a result of any dispute over bills between 
the Bureau of Prisons and the D.C. Department of Corrections, but 
rather because of cash flow or cash balance situations affecting the 
D.C. Government as a whole. 

The GAO report also states that the Bureau of Prisons has little 
incentive to resolve disputed bills because payments are not direct
ly credited to our operating proceedings. 

We specifically feel that this is not the case, and that we have 
expended considerable efforts. Nevertheless, the bottom line is 
what counts and the actions to date of both agencies have not re
solved the situation. 

I agree with the General Accounting Office observation that it is 
time for both agencies to put aside their differences, stop pointing 
fingers at each other and get this matter resolved. 

The Director of the Bureau of Prisons, Norman Carlson asked 
me to convey to this subcommittee his personal commit~ent to 
bring the situation to a prompt and final resolution. We will con
tinue to meet with the officials of the D.C. Department of Correc
tions and the D.C. Comptroller's Office to promptly resolve all past 
bills in dispute and to jointly improve billing and payment proce
dures for the future. 

¥r. Chairman, I would be pleased to respond to any questions 
WhICh you or other members of the subcommittee might have. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you. 

• j 
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Mr. Golightly. 

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM D. GOLIGHTLY, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR 
FOR ADMINISTRATION, D.C. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS, 
WASHINGTON, D.C., ACCOMPANIED BY WINIFRED MYRICK, 
COMPTROLLER 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, members 
of the committee, for the opportunity to make a comment. today 
with respect to the draft GAO report and the problems whIch v-:e 
have been having respecting the bill of the Federal Bureau of Pns-
ons. . h 

I do not have a prepared statement. On my right, I do have WIt 
me Miss Winifred Myrick, who is the Comptroller for the Depart-
ment. 'b 

Rather what I would prefer to do today is simply to descn e to 
you the two documents which we have submitted in ,:dvance, be
cause I think they do indicate what the current status IS and what 
in our view would be an appropriate resolution of the problem. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Is that the document that is entitled "Accounts 
Payable"'? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. That is correct. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Bureau of Prisons? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Yes, sir. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Without objection, we will make that part of the 

record. 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Thank you. 
[The material follows:] 
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Period 

T.Q. to 3rd qtr. PY l 81 $ 
4th qtr. - FY'dl 
1st. qtr. - FY'82 

2nd. qtr. - FY'82 

3rd. qtr. - FY' 82 

4th qtr. - FY'82 

1st. qtr. - FY'83 

$ 

D. C. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECfIONS' 

Accolmts Payable - Federal Bureau of Prisons 

As of May 31, 1983 

Total Amount Payment in 
Bi'Ued Amount Paid Process Unaudited 

39,297,590.54 $ 30,046,471.85 $ 2 , 118 , 036 . 2 7 $ 6,935,534.87(a 

4,217,062.25 4,089,777.00 - 0 - - 0 -

3,051,947.00(b 3,015,330.00 - 0 - - 0 -

4,154,992.00 4,150,890.00 -° - - 0 -

4,344,460.00 4,323,246.00 - 0 - - 0 -

4,573,134.00 - 0 - - 0 - 4,573,134.00 

4,351,600.00 - 0 - - 0 - 4,351,600.00 

63,990,785.79 $ 45,625,714'.85 $ 2,118,036.27 $15,860,268.87 

." 

Dis12uted 

$ 197,547.55 

127,285.25 

36,617.00 

4,102.00 

21,214.00 

-° -
- 0 -

$ 386,765.80 

(a 

(b 

Includes $4,822,252.29 for whidl supporting docLDnentation received by this Agency on May 31, 1983. 

A contingent liability has been established for an estimated $1,134,080 due for bills not received. 

A 
,,...! 

..... 
~ 
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GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

DEPUTY MAYOR FOR FINANCE 

Mr. Norman A. Carlson 
Director, Bureau of Prisons 
320 First Street, N. W. 
Washington, D. C. 20534 

Dear Mr. Carlson: 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue. N.W. - Room 423 
Washington, D.C. 20004 

Disputed bills for prisoner care and interest charges claimed 
thereon bv the Federal Government have occasioned considerable 
correspondence and discussion amocg the Office of Management and 
Budget, the Federal Prison System and the District of Columbia. 
As you are aware, there is a report on this about to be issued by 
the General Accounting Office. 

I believe it is to our mutual interest to resolve this question. 
With this in mind,we have prepared a suggested format for agreement, 
which is attached. While the District is not inclined to accept any 
interest liability, the agreement does provide a vehicle for 
resolution of this and future disputes. 

We will be awaiting your reply. 

Attachment 

Sincerely, 

Alphonse G. Hill 
Deputy Mayor for Financial 

Management 
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AGREEMENT ON PROCEDURES FOR PRISONER COST REI~ffiURSEMENT 
BETWEEN THE FEDERAL PRISON SYSTEM A!\'TJ) THE DISTRICT OF 
COLUMBIA 

Explanation: 

Under provisions of the District of Columbia Code 24-425 all 
prisoners convicted in the District of Columbia are committed to 
the custody of the Attorney General qf the United States or his 
authorized representative. There are', currently a substantial num
ber of District ',)! Columbia prisoners who are serving sentences in 
the Federal Prison System (FPS). The District of Columbia Depart
ment of Corrections (DCDC) routinely has in its custody federal 
prisoners.pursuant to D. C. Code 24-425. 

The cost of care for District of Columbia prisoners and United 
States prisoners is prescribed in D. C. Code 24-421 and 24-423. 

!! is therefore agreed: 

By the parties that the efficient discharge of their respective 
obligations requires the following billing procedures: 

1. A single quarterly bill compilation, instead of the 
current individunl institution billing~ shall be 
delivered by each party to the designated business 
offices not later than forty-five (45) days after 
the end of a quarter. 

2. The bills shall incorporate all costs for care of 
prisoners including medical. 

3. All bills submitted to the District 'of Columbia must 
include DCDC or PDID numbers for verification 
purposes. 

4. The bills shall be receipted by the respective business 
offices, and an audit will commence immediately. 

5. The audit result will be delivered to each party no 
later than three (3) weeks after receipt of bill. 

6. Each party shall render full payment no later than 
sixty (60) days after receipt of the audit. 
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On disputed amounts, each party shall provide the 
necessary information to verify the status of the 
prisoners within forty-five (45~ d~ys after ~he 
receipt of audit results. If w~th~n ~or~y-f~ve 
(45) days the information is not rece~ved, the 
disputed amount will be considered not payable. 

Currently outstanding bills will be subjected to 
immediate audit and payment made in accord with 
items six (6) and seven (7) above; past and f~ture 
payments by the parties shall not involve an ~nterest' 
payment. 

For the Federal Prison System: For the District of Columbia: 

Norma~ A. Carlson 
Director 

Date 

Alphonse G. Hill 
Deputy Mayor 

Date 
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IV1r. GOLJGHTLY. On that particular tabulation, what is indicated 
is what has happened over a period of the last couple of years. In 
the very first column is simply a totaling of the bill, and the second 
column is the amount that has been paid on that leaving of 
course, the difference. ' , 

One· of the columns, the third one, indicates that payment is in 
process. That means this amount has been released and is now 
going forward to be paid. 
~ the unaudited c~lumn are, first of all, two very recent bills 

·whi~h have been receIved, which are now in the process of being 
audited. 
~p on the t?P of th.e column is the amoulit of money that was 

on~nally carned as dIsputed. We have just received the documen
tatIOn we sought for that, so we have moved it over to the unaudit
ed colump, and are p0'Y proceeding to do that audit. 

~ssentrally at thIS trme, we do have in our possession the bills 
whIch are necessary to make a proper determination as to what is 
payable to the Federal Bureau of Prisons. You will see in the right
ha~d column an amount called disputed and that is the $386,000, 
whIch was referred to earlier by the panel. 

That particular amount is down significantly from an earlier 
report prepare~ on essentially the same basis we had, where it 
show~d.some~hlng on the order of $9 million in February 1982. 
ThI~ IS baSIcally because we have now gotten everything that we 

need III order to ma~e our determination, and we just simply did 
not feel .th~t we had It at the prior date. 

That IS III essence the def'lcription of the tabulation of accounts 
payable. 

The ~ther item which we have submitted is a proposed agree
ment w~th the ~ederal.Bureau of Prisons. Without going into the 
mech::n.lcS of nns partIcular ag~eement, I would simply indicate 
t~at IL IS a first. cut, a draft, whIch the Federal Bureau of Prisons 
1,\'111 respond to In terms of setting up something a little bit more 
concrete than l,Ole ~ave right now, with established timetables and 
performance deadlInes so we will not get ourselves into the position 
that ;;rtf; have been before. 

~ am t.horoughly in agreement with my colleague we have been 
dOIllg. thIS long enough and it is time that, rather than hurling ac
cusatIOns at 0r:e another or account books or anything, it is time 
for us to get thIS problem resolved. 

Thank you. We are available for questions. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much, Mr. Golightly. 
What I would lik~ to ask is, it seems like over the 6 years this 

hB;s .gotten .to be q~Ite .a sum of money, whether it is $20 or $24 
mIllIon, w.hlchever It mIght be. Have there been any discussions at 
all ~bout It or have you thought about reaching an agreement and 
paYIng th~ amount that is not in dispute, say, $20 or $22 million, 
~hatever I.t may be? It appears that the amount that is in dispute 
nght now IS about $386,765.80. 

It ~ooks l.ike you could just go ahead and pay everything else 
that IS not III dIspute, and then argue over this. Has that been dis~ 
cussed at all? . 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY: I think. Mr .. Lauve made the distinction earlier 
between that whIch was III dIspute and that which has not been 

. \ 
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paid. That which has not been paid in turn breaks down into a 
number of other categories, and they are listed on this particular 
sheet here. 

One is payment in process, another is that which we are current
ly auditing, and then the other i3 the actual disputed amount. The 
disputed amount itself may go a little higher, simply because in the 
course of the audits, we are going to pick up some other things that 
we disagree on, but we are probably not talking much more than, I 
would say, about $500,000 or $600,000 total that column will reach 
by the time those bills are audited. 

We will make payment on those items that we believe we can 
release without dispute. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Even taking that into account, your payment in 
process, there is about $2 million, that would still leave about $18 
to $20 million there that there doesn't seem to be any dispute over. 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. There doesn't seem to be any dispute, because we 
don't know whether there is any dispute right now. We are audit
ing those bills at the present time. 

Mr. HOUK. If I might add a point to that. Those bills go all the 
way back to the transition quarter of fiscal year 1976. The bills had 
been submitted at one time throughout this period to the D.C. De
partment of Corrections, which I believe had audited them and at 
one point found certain discrepancies or inmates they believe were 
not their responsibility. The disputed bills were returned to the 
Bureau of Prisons and there has been, as the GAO report indicates, 
a continual exchange of information, additional identifying data, to 
permit the D.C. Department of Corrections to confirm whether or 
not it is their inmate. 

Now, as of this date, we believe that all of that information has 
been provided to the D.C. Department of Corrections and they will 
be reauditing and now reviewing that additional information to 
make a final determination. 

Based upon our initial review of that information, my assump
tion and I think also Mr. Golightly's is that the majority, or an ex
tremely high portion of the unpaid amount will be recognized as a 
legitimate bill. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Do you agree, Mr. Golightly? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Yes, sir, essentially I do. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Still that brings me back to my problem, I guess, as 

to why we don't clear away what we seem to agree on as a legiti
mate billing and concentrate our efforts on the disputed amounts. 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Because in order to determine what the disputed 
amounts are, we must first audit the bill. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Even though you don't dispute it? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. We don't know whether we dispute it until we 

audit it. It is a process of going through those bills, item by item by 
item, inmate by inmate by inmate, to make sure they are in fact 
D.C. inmates as opposed to some that might be questionable. Once 
we have done that, then we know how much is in dispute. Then we 
will go ahead and clear out the amounts that are not in dispute. 

Mr. ENGLISH. We have been doing this for 6 years, haven't we? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. We have made some progress on it here. There 

has been some testimony offered that where we believe we can be 
certain of the items, we are current, and we continue to believe 
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tha~ we are current. In terms of those things where we clearly are 
~aymg, we do ,not have a ~roblem with this bill and we can pay it, 
It has b.een paId, and we WIll continue to stay on that basis. 

But, If we do n~t h~ve the documentation that we need in order 
to make a determmatlOn on a bill, it is very difficult for us to say 
yes, we will release this bill for payment. ' 

Mr. ENGLISH. Do you have all of the documentation that you 
need now? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Yes, we do. 
Mr. ENGLISH. So there is no question about documentation? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. No, sir, there is not. . 
Mr. ENGLISH. And when do you think that that matter will be 

resolved then? 
Mr. GOLIG.HTL~. I will go with a date that may cut it too tight for 

us, but I th.ln~ m about 3 months we should be able to close the 
books on thIS .m. terms of havine; everything looked at to determine 
exactly w?at It IS we owe, and what exactly is in dispute, and how 
we are gomg to resolve those. amounts that are in dispute. 

Mr. ENG~ISH. Would you gIve us a written report on that as soon 
as you get It completed? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. We w~ll be very happy to. 
Mdr. E!{GLIS~. You thJnk at a January hearing you would have 

goo ne'.vs to gIve us? 
. Mk r. GOLIGHTLY. I would certainly hope so because we are just as 

SIC as everyone else of this problem. ' 
Mr. l~NGLISH. OK, fair enough. 

t Mr. ~~u~ what is the nature of the agreements which exist be
C~:dUion: a:feau and. the D.C. Department of Corrections? The 
the in . .'...l.. everythmg that you have in this agreement, are 
th r th wrItmg, so that everyone understands clearly what it is 

a ey are to be charged for? 
Mr. HOUK. Mr. Chairm r th .. 

of the problems th t th an' no, ey are n?t and I thInk that IS one 
served W t a e Emeral Accountmg Office accurately ob
d t 'l'd e wan to conclude a much more specific and extremely 
li:v~I M agre~ment on both t.he billing and payments process. I be
D C D r'101Mlghtly has sl:lbmltted to the committee a draft that the ·w epu

l 
y k' ayor for Fmance had submitted to Director Carlson 

e are 00 Ing at that now and I h h d . .. . . 
cussions with Mr G l' htl d. ave a some prelImInary dIS-
detail. We believ~ tha~gb y an 7e want to refine that into more 
of some of the inmat . eC~hseFo dthe nature of the commitments 
some inmat . es to e e eral system, that there may be 
through the e~~a~~s tb:~s of tF~h identifying data, that simply fall 
system wk' . ~use.o ~ way the current criminal justice 
devel~pin~r a~ I~ ~!~gnmg IdentI~ying ~umbers. So, in addition to 
which idenfifyin; dat~r~t'btW~ dl~ reVIew the entire process by 

Mr. ENG~ISH. Mr. Kind~es:?ne or the bills. 
Mr. KIN?NESS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman 
Mr. GolIghtly, what would b 11' 

for one of these quarterly b'll e a rea. y norm~l processing period 
no disputed information? Th s, assuWm

b
g no hItches, no problems, 

assume approachin 60' ere wou e some processing time, I 
would that be in YOU~ oPin~~~? or perhaps more than that. What 
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Mr. GOLIGHTLY. That is one of the factors which has been intro
duced into the agreement; we believe that it will take us about 3 
weeks to audit a bill. 

Mr. KINDNESS. Three weeks? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Yes, sir. That is assuming that we have every

thing going in a good, orderly, routine manner; quite frankly I will 
tell you one of the big problems is our own .records office at the 
D.C. Detention Center, because the Detention Center is fantastical
ly overcrowded and as a consequence this has produced a tremen
dous volume that we don't normally have there. 

So when I say 3 weeks, if we have a problem of that nature, we 
are going to have to throw additional resources to it. 

Mr. KINDNESS. But that sort of ideal circumstance of 3 weeks 
would be sort of a minimum time? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. That is correct. 
Mr. KINDNESS. Where disputed information or the disputed bill

ing portion of the billing occurs. Is it contemplated that there 
would be anything in the agreement terms that would call for the 
no-disputed portion of a billing to be processed and paid, while the 
disputed portion is examined and worked out, or is it contemplated 
that the agreement would provide that you get everything settled 
before the billing would be responded to with payment? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. The agreement and the current practice both 
contemplate that we will release those things which are clearly not 
in dispute. That amounts, obviously, to the bulk of the bill . 

1\I1r. KINDNESS. Could you describe for us the normal process as it 
would operate now, processing these billings, is it a manual oper
ation of checking the identifying information for each entry, or is 
this computerized in some degree? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. It is both manual and computerized but I think I 
would like Ms. Myrick to definitively respond to it. 

Ms. MYRICK. Once we receive the bill, we have an automatic 
system, a cross-reference card file. We take the names, we run the 
printout, if they were there last month and we referenced the card 
file, then we say this is a legitimate bill. For those names that did 
not appear and that are new names we have to have our record 
office research those to tell us whether this is really our prisoner. 
So it is both manual--

Mr. KINDNESS. You don't have direct control over that informa
tion; you have to rely on another agency? 

Ms. MYRICK. Another unit within our own organization. 
Mr. KINDNESS. Another office and that is where the problem is, a 

part of the problem may well arise because of demand on their 
time. 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. That is correct. 
Mr. KINDNESS. Thank you. 
Mr. Golightly, if the disputed and unaudited figures were to be 

worked out, let's say within the 3 months' period, that you de
scribed as perhaps cutting it a lit.tle close, for the D.C. Department 
of Corrections, would there be a cash flow pr-oblem that ought to be 
taken into account in any agreement that is reached between the 
Bureau of Prisons and the District of Columbia? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. There may be. Obviously a considerable amount 
of funds have built up here in terms of an instant demand, and it 
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would depend on how quickly and in what type of systemic way we 
go about this. It may be that we can release part of the funds now 
and part of them later, and so forth. As I am sure the committee is 
aware, the District of Columbia, as with any entity that collects 
revenue, will have cash flow problems from time to time. 

Mr. KINDNESS. For example, if it were all to be cleared today, the 
likelihood is that there would have to be some management of that 
cash flow in order to complete payment? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. In all probability there would. I cannot answer 
that question definitively. 

Mr. KINDNESS. Is it contemplated that would be a part of the in
terim agreement to be worked out between the Bureau of Prisons 
and the D.C. Department of Corrections? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. In terms of the schedule for payments that is a 
distinct possibility. ' 

Mr. KINDNESS. I would suggest that it might be wise on the part: 
?f t~e subcommittee. to remain open to the possibility that a hear
mg m September mIght be helpful to see where we stann in order 
to help us assure that things move along all right toward a final
ization of resolving these problems. 

I would yield back with that suggestion. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much. 
Mr. Coleman. 
Mr. COLEMAN. I didn't understand the cash flow problem. I 

t~ought Congress appropriated money specifically for that purpose. 
DId they or did they not? 

Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Yes, sir, they did. 
Mr. COLEMAN. What happened to the money? 
Mr. G~LIGHTLY. The II?oney and authority still exist but when 

you get Into the operatIOn of a government which also collects 
mor:ey fro~ a property tax and a whole variety of taxes, you have 
perIods of tIme when those funds mayor may not be available) al
though ?y the end of the year they should all be in place. 

Mr. COLEMAN. I Suppose a lot of local governments do that. It 
seems to me an escrow account or something ought to be set up so 
we know that t~ose funds. are going to be utilized. 'rhe authority 
has been set aSIde, there IS no question about the authority' that 
money has not been appropriated or used for any other purp~se by 
the Department or the District. 

Pr~or to 1976, the Bureau of Prisons was reimbursed, were they 
not, Just the Treasury being reimbursed by the D.C. Government; is 
that correct? 

Mr. ROUK. No, not to my knowledge. 
Mr. COLEMAN. You were never reimbursed? 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. Not by D.C. Payments were made to the miscel

laneous or ~eneral receipts fund of the Treasury, This is, as GAO 
obs~rve~, dIfferent from our relationships with other States and 
terrItorIes where payment~ are made directly to our appropriation. 

Mr. COLEMAN. My questIOn would be for the counsel' was section 
5003 enacted in 1952? Does GAO have that answer? ' 

Mr. JACOBSON. 1952. 
~r. COLEMAN. A determination after the enactment or at some 

POll1t, perhaps the Bureau of Prisons may have said that they were 
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entitled to the funds. Did they ever do that? A~k to be reimbursed 
and the funding go directly to the Bureau of PrIsons? 

Mr. ROUK. Not to my knowledge . 
Mr. COLEMAN. Nobody ever made that request? . 
Mr. ROUK. No, at this time Congressman, as I belIeve the Depart

ment of Justice response indicated to GAO, we don't .really. se~k 
that legislation. As was explained, the B~re.au of PrI~ons In It.S 
annual estimates presented to the ApprOpriatIOn CommIttees, ~stI
mates total inmate population which includes the D.C. Code VIOla
tors that do come into our system. Consequently, we are funded 
within our budget for that support level and we don't really see an 
absolute necessity to change that situation. 

Mr. COLEMAN. I do see a need to change the situation. I just 
think there is more incentive for your agency to move on this issue 
with the District of Columbia. 

As I pointed out before with the gentleman fro~ G:AO? Mr. 
Lauve I said that I thought that those numbers were IndIcative of 
part of the problem, given that specific point in time. 

Mr. KINDNESS. Would you yield? 
Mr. COLEMAN. Yes. 
Mr. KINDNESS. I understand that the other side of that argument 

would be that the Bureau of Prisons might feel that based on 
recent expenses over the last 6. y~a~s at least, they w?uld be ru~
ning up to $15 millon $22, $24 mIllIon short of operatmg funds, If 
that were the case th~ugh because during the existence of this dis
pute, they would b~ able to meet the operating costs attributable to 
those prisoners who were in dispute. 

Mr. ROUK. That is correct, Congressman. 
Mr. COLEMAN. My question is, is the same problem of that mag

nitude happening elsewhere with States? 
Mr. HOUK. No, it is not, Congressman. However, as we are ex

tremely optimistic that the unaudited bills will be resolved in a 
short period of time and if the continuing procedure is an e:ctreI?e
ly effective one for payments, including the cash balance s~tuatIOn 
in the D.C. Government as a whole, then I would say that It would 
be similar. What we are concerned about is the reimbursement 
process. Let's say there were no disputed bills but because of a D.C. 
cash balance problem a payment still cannot be ma~e. Th~n, of 
course, we are going to be spending the funds on a dally baSIS for 
those inmates that will not be included in the base of our budget 
that will cause extreme difficulties for the Bureau of Prisons. 

Mr. KINDNESS. That would require coming back for a supplemen
tal appropriation in order to cover that gap. 

Mr. NEILL. Every governmental agency has a problem, wh~t~er 
it is Federal or local in the time span it takes to process bIllmg 
and you are always g~ing to have some sort of outstanding balance 
in this problem. . 

Mr. COLEMAN. There is one statement by GAO that says, legIsla
tion does not permit the Attorney General to enter into such a con
tractual agreement with the D.C. Government. If what the counsel 
told me is in that statute is correct, then I don't happen to agree 
with that kind of a ruling. In other words, if a State decided not to 
call itself a State anymore and call itself a republic, does that 
mean you can no longer have a contractual agreement with them? 
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That is how I see what has been interpreted to mean you can't 
have a contractual agreement with the District of Columbia, be
cause it didn't say District of Columbia? 

Mr. HOUK. That is my understanding. 
Mr. COLEMAN. If the statute says States, territories and posses

sions, for heaven's sake who are we leaving out? What else could 
we possibly control? 

Mr. HOUK. There is nothing in the law that would preclude the 
Bureau of Prisons and the D.C. Department of Corrections from 
concluding an extremely detailed memorandum of understanding 
or operating procedures. I think GAO has correctly commented 
that the absence of a detailed agreement has probably been one of 
the complications in recent years. 

Mr. COLEMAN. Thank you. 
Mr. ENGLISH. Thank you very much, Mr. Coleman. 
Mr. Houk, shouldn't it be the responsibility of the Bureau of 

Prisons not to bill for double days rather than the responsibility of 
the D.C. Government to discover whether or not it was billed for 
double days? 

Mr. HOUK. Certainly, sir, we attempt to and believe that we do a 
very good job in presenting accurate billings. In quarterly billings 
of this magnitude, though, affecting Some 1,300 inmates, and with 
some inmates transferring from one institution to another, it is 
possible that errors are introduced. We do everything possible to 
try to keep those errors to a minimum and we feel that we have 
done a good job of that. 

Mr. ENGLISH. Specifically, can you tell us what efforts have been 
made to resolve this dispute? Again, the 6-year thing seems to be 
an extremely long period of time to let this ride. 

Mr. HOUK. The question is difficult to respond to. I have re
viewed all of the correspondence back and forth between the Bureau 
of Prisons and the D.C. Department of Corrections and there have 
be.en concerns expressed by both agencies that bills have been sub
mItted but never received or return requests for additional infor
mation have been sent but never received. 

It is .dif~cult for me to really document or try to lay principal 
bla~e In eIthe~ af5ency. That is why I think the GAO is correct in 
saYIng that pOIntmg fingers at this point is not a wise thing. I do 
know that t~ere has been considerable effort expended in the 
Bureau of Pnsons to try to resolve the issue. I believe that this 
he~ring is certainly going to provide an impetus to get it resolved qUICkly. 

Mr. ENG~ISH. Well, it is pretty obvious from the comments that 
were submItted to t~e General Accounting Office by Assistant At
t?rne~ Genera~ KeVIn Rooney that there are substantial frustra
b.o~s Involved In the dispute. I know Mr. Rooney stated that it is 
dIffIcult to. colle~t fr~m the D.C. Government because it is, quote, a 
Source whlCh histoncally has demonstrated an unwillingness to 
pay its ~ebts. I thin~ t~ose types of comments would probably 
cause a lIttle frustratIOn In trying to work out this kind of agreement. 

Can this sort of. attitude be put aside in time to get this resolved? 
Mr. HOUK. It WIll absolutely be put aside. I take full responsibili

ty for the comments in Mr. Rooney's response to the GAO report 
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and as I mentioned earlier, my Director, Norman Ca~lson, wants 
the issue resolved; he wants it resolved promptly. W,e wIl~ do that. I 
am sure that based on the meetings and recent dIscussIOn. I have 
had with Mr. Golightly of the D.C. Dep~rt~ent. of CorrectIOns, he 
views the situation similar to us and I thmk It WIll be resolved. 

Mr. ENGLISH. In light of what Mr. Kindness ha.s suggested, I 
want to tryout one additional s~ggestion t~a~ mIght s~lve the 
problem here. I think what we are mterested m. IS the earlIest pos
sible date to see this thing resolved. We wou~d lIke to kno~ ex;actly 
how it is going to be done and we w(:>uld lIke to know. It ~Ill be 
done to the satisfaction of both partIes. I am wonden~g If 1\11'. 
Kindness would think about a proposal that ~he two I?artIes t5et to
gether at the end of September, provide thIS commIttee WIth a!1 
outline of exactly how they expect this matter to be resol~ed; or, If 
it has been resolved-it may have been resolved at that pomt-how 
it was resolved; so we could submit the details for the recor~. We 
would like it explained by both parties, so we can know that IS the 
agreement you come to on the matter. . 

Mr. KINDNESS. I think that would be very helpful and ~erhaps 
would negate the necessity for another l,learing. But I thl!lk we 
should remain open to be of what.ever assI~tance we can be I~ get
ting at the remaining problem, If there IS such. At that tIme I 
think that would be a very constructive approach. . ? 

Mr. ENGLISH. Any of you gentlemen see a problem WIth that. 
Mr. GOLIGHTLY. We have no problems. 
Mr. HOUK. We have none whatsoever. . 
Mr. ENGLISH. That might save us a hearing. day If you are able to 

resolve it and everyone has agreed, that mIght take care of the 
problems. 

Any further questions, Mr. Kindness? . . . 
Mr. KINDNESS. I failed to go into one area I would lIke to clar~fy 

with Mr. Houk. You indicated that the Dep~rtment of ~ustIce 
would be shortly requesting an opinion concernmg the propnety of 
interest charges to State and local govern!l1ents. under th.e D~bt 
Collection Act. There is a little problem I thmk WIth the legls.lahve 
history on the Debt Collection A.ct where the languat5e refernn&, to 
charging interest to a person OWIng a debt to the Ul1lted S.ta.t~s IS a 
little unclear perhaps because when you l~ok to the ~efinitIOn of 
"person" in the Debt Collection Act, there IS an exclUSIOn of State 
and local governments from the definition of person. . . 

I happened to be rather interested in that at the bme m the full 
Judiciary Committee when that measure went ~hrough; and we 
were successful in only that much of the excl.usIOn of State and 
local governments from at least the dIrect req\lI~ement of th~ I?ay
ment of interest but there was no further prOVISIOn that prohIbIted 
an agreement between the United States or a!1 agency of the 
United States and a State or local government whlCh would call for 
payment of interest. . 

There are indeed many circumstances jnvolvmg loans and even 
grants where there is not an ~ppropriate ?se of funds and repay
ment or reimbursement is reqUIred, where mterest can b~ a par~ of 
the agreed-upon terms, so that we are not s?ccessful In .gettmg 
State and local governments completely out from under mterest 
charges. 
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I would suggest that although an opinion is to be sought on that 
point, it may well be that that substantial a~ount of money that 
is, must be involved in controversy here by mterest charges, per
haps ought to be approached from a standpoint of getting some 
agreed resolution on it rather than relying on the opinion because 
I am afraid it is not going to be all that clear. That is one legisla
tor's opinion. 

But I believe that is a big chunk of the remaining unresolved 
area, and perhaps going ahead with the attempt to resolve it by 
agreement may be a wise approach. 

Mr. HOUK. We will certainly pursue that. I don't believe the 
Bureau of Prisons has any inherent desire to assess interest. We 
have been responding basically to specific regUlations of the Treas
ury Department and possibly in addition to this opinion being 
sought f~om the Controller General, we can engage in more discus
sions with the Treasury Department and see if interest charges 
could be administratively waived. 

Mr. KINDNESS. But the Debt Collection Act just states thou shall 
require interest in the case of individuals, corporations, what have 
you; but it doesn't say thou shall not? 

Mr. HOUK. We are in a similar situation with all our contractual 
arrangements with State governments and territories where per 
Treasury regulation we are now assessing interest. My personal 
view is that sometimes it is not cost-effective, particularly when a 
State may be having some financial problems and may have been 
later only on one payment for 60 days. 

The administrative costs for assessing that interest, then having 
it collected in some instances exceeds the value to the Federal Gov
ernment of the interest charge. Again that is a personal opinion. 

Mr. ENGLISH. I thank you. 
Mr. Coleman, do you have any further questions? 
Mr. COLEMAN. No. 
Mr. ENGLISH. I want to thank both you, Mr. Houk and Mr. Go

lightly, and those accompanying you for your testimony here today. 
It has been helpful to us and we will be looking forward to a writ
ten agreement in September to resolve this matter. 

Thank you very much. 
[Whereupon, at 11:05 a.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon

vene subject to the call of the Chair.] 
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